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ADDENDUM NO. 1 
 
Date:   October 6th, 2025     Owner:  Division of Public Works 

502 N. 4th Street 
Boise, ID 83702 

 
Project:  DPW PROJECT NO. 26233 – Design Professional RFQ 

  
No. of Pages:  2 (including attachments) 
 
NOTICE TO ALL RESPONDERS 
You are hereby notified of the following clarifications of and/or revisions to the Request for 
Qualifications for the above referenced project. 
 
THIS ADDENDUM is hereby made a part of the project requirements and contract documents for 
referenced project. 
 
BE SURE to acknowledge this Addendum No.1 in your SOQ Cover Sheet. 
 
ITEM NO. 
 

1. Please note the following clarifications:  
 

N/A 
 

1. Responses to questions: 
 
• Question #1: The RFQ states that the programming documents will be provided to the selected 

team. Could you clarify who was responsible for preparing those documents? 
  
Answer #1: ISU completed the programming internally with the affected programs from the T&T 
building providing input. 
 
• Question #2: Sections A & B – Resumes request a ‘Supervising Engineer.’ Could you clarify 

which disciplines you expect teams to include in the Statement of Qualifications? 
 
Answer #2: Mechanical and Electrical. 
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• Question #3: Is a site visit to the Eames Building planned for prospective teams? 
 
Answer #3: Not at this time. 
 
• Question #4: Will you need a civil consultant or landscape architect for project? 

 
Answer #4: No, this will be an internal TI. 
 
• Question #5: When do you expect to issue a shortlist for the interviews on October 24th? 

 
Answer #5: SL notifications will be sent out on Friday October 17th. 
 
• Question #6: Are the interviews expected to be held in Boise or Pocatello? 

 
Answer #6: The interviews will be held at ISU in Pocatello. 
 
• Question #7: Can you please share who is on the selection committee? 

 
Answer #7: The committee for this project will be Cole Elquist and Cheryl Hanson from ISU; 
Tom Brennan with EDA as our independent design professional; Fred Richards and John Parham 
from DPW. 
 
 
 

***END OF ADDENDUM NO. 1*** 


